

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

Northeast Regional Office • 205B Lowell Street, Wilmington MA 01887 • 978-694-3200

Charles D. Baker Governor

Karyn E. Polito Lieutenant Governor Kathleen A. Theoharides
Secretary

Martin Suuberg Commissioner

July 24, 2020

Boston Gas Company d/b/a National Grid 40 Sylvan Road Waltham, MA 02451-1120

Attention: Elizabeth Greene

Dear Ms. Greene:

RE: Haverhill 284 Winter Street RTN: 3-0032792

RE-ESTABLISHMENT OF RESPONSE

ACTION DEADLINES

As discussed via telephone on July 24, 2020, the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) will draft and forward to Boston Gas Company d/b/a National Grid (National Grid) an Administrative Consent Order (ACO) for the former manufactured gas plant (the Site) at 284 Winter Street in Haverhill for the purpose of establishing revised deadlines for completion of assessment and remedial Response Actions at the Site.

In light of this approach, MassDEP is suspending the deadlines set forth in a letter sent to National Grid on March 13, 2020. MassDEP will forward the draft ACO to you as soon as possible.

If you have any questions in the interim, feel free to contact me via email at Stephen.johnson@mass.gov or by telephone at (978) 694-3350. Please reference Release Tracking Number 3-0032792 in all future communications regarding this Site.

Sincerely,

Stephen M. Johnson

MassDEP, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup

cc: David T. LaPusata, MassDEP, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup Paegan Deering, MassDEP, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup